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MINUTES 
UAF FACULTY SENATE MEETING #65 
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 23, 1996 

WOOD CENTER BALLROOM
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Eric Holland - candidate for House District 31.  Eric indicated that we  
have a fundamental challenge to provide jobs for Alaskans and to build a  
post-pipeline economy.  He believes in hands-on individual initiative type  
solutions.  The state has a budget problem, some taxes will probably have  
to be imposed and some cuts made. That is a short term solution.  We need  
to work together.  There is opportunity to grow and build an economy in  
interior Alaska.  He believes in small business, local hire and training.  He  
would like to see more Alaskan agriculture.  He strongly believes in public  
education and affordable tuition at the University.  Eric also believes in  
prevention not prisons and that we need to work on what ails us as a  
society.   
 
Pete Kelley - representative from House District 31.  At one time  
professors were able to concentrate on intellectual pursuits.   
Unfortunately the budget of the University of Alaska is tied to the price of  
a barrel of oil.  That price has been shrinking and along with it the budget  
that come into the State of Alaska.  Everyone is in competition for scarcer  
and scarcer dollars.  Your role in politics is not just the intellectual  
pursuits; we need your voice to be thrown into the debate on how these  
dollars are spent and more importantly where do we find these dollars.  In  
Alaska that can mean only one thing--resource development.  How the  
University responds to the question of safe, sound economic development  
is going to be very important in the future years.  We need to be able to  
turn to you to help us develop resources in a way to protect our  
environment and our economy.  Jobs come from resource development and  
companies that will create them.  The secondary money comes from the  
state.  The interior is finally finding out how to diversify our economy.   
Fort Knox is a good example.  Satellite tracking and timber development  
are good potentials.  We will not find ourselves in a boom or bust economy  
if we continue to diversify our economy and pursue economic development.   
Pete extended the invitation to the academic community to provide the  
solutions that will be valuable in developing our resources. 
 
 
VI Comments from Chancellor Wadlow -  
 
The Chancellor thanked Eric Holland and Pete Kelly for coming.  She also  
thanked everyone who participated in the CollegeTown event.  She was  
also pleased that a number of senators were able to join other faculty at  
the fall convocation where Ted Marchese talked about the current  
developments in the general area of educational assessment which we  
need to speed up here at UAF.  A lot of faculty participated in the fall  
picnic which was a nice occasion for students to get a chance to see  
faculty in an informal setting as well as staff.  This idea of a picnic came  
from the Staff Council and she was pleased  to support it.   
 
Enrollment at UAF-Ann Tremarello provided the recent figures regarding  
enrollment.  We expect our enrollment to be about 1-2% down.  Final  
figures are not in yet.  Areas at UAF which have shown enrollment growth  
are TVC, SME, SOM, SFOS, and the School of Education.  We don¹t have  
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